
 

Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 

October 12, 2010, ~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Town Park  

 

Members: Corey Robinson, Chairman, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, Tracy Wood, Andrew Livernois, Selectmen 
Representative and Juliana Lonergan, Coordinator. 
 
Present: Robinson, Wood, Goodwin, Cray and Lonergan   
 
Meeting minutes from September 15, 2010 were read. Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mr. Cray to 
accept the meeting minutes with one correction.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous 
 
Financials: The Commission reviewed end of year financial and monthly paperwork.  
 
Soccer: The soccer 3

rd
 & 4

th
 grade jamboree is scheduled for Saturday, October 16

th.
 Lonergan will send out the jamboree schedule and 

letter via email to make sure everyone has a copy. Goodwin suggested that when we are having the jamboree that the K-2
nd

 program 
be cancelled for the day as she feels it is a hardship for parents to be in too many places at the same time. Wood disagreed with 
cancelling, as we are running a program for all children and everyone circumstances are different. Discussion on how to juggle games 
around to make the schedule convenient for everyone involved. The new uniforms are well received and the teams seem to enjoy 
them.  
 
B&A Program: The numbers in the program are lower than last year. Lonergan will compile last year’s numbers against current 
numbers to see the comparison, and report at the November meeting. Lonergan will contact area B&A programs to compare prices to 
others in the community.  
 
Halloween: The time for the Halloween party will be 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. at the SCS gym on Saturday. October 30

th
.  Lonergan has 

contacted WRHS Student Council and they once again will help with this year’s party. Lonergan will also place out on the last day of 
soccer the surplus Halloween costumes and other donated Halloween supplies for the children.   
 
Gunstock Outreach Program: Lonergan updated that the chaperones were in place for this year’s ski/board lessons. Deadline to 
register is Friday, November 5

th
.  

 
Budget: Commission reviewed the budget and suggested that changes be made to staffing line. This will include increasing the 
summer day camp staff to the same amount as we had for this year’s camp. Also to change line #390 Professional services. The reason 
for changing the line was to make sure all basketball games for grades 3

rd
-6

th
 had an official at each game. This cost associated for 

both line items would be offset by increasing the registration fee.  Lonergan will redo the numbers and email to everyone prior to 
submission to the BOS.  
 
Basketball: Discussion on basketball uniforms, t-shirts and team size were discussed. Lonergan will meet with all coaches on 
Wednesday, October 20

th
 to discuss philosophy, rules and overall program.  

 
Next months meeting is Tuesday, November 9

th
 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Park.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.  
  
Respectfully Submitted: 
  
 
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
  
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


